
Effective 1/1/23, Kaiser Permanente members no longer require a referral to seek alternative care benefits. 

Other Key Changes Include: 
- Alternative Care benefits no longer have an annual maximum
- Naturopath Care is covered under the primary care benefit, subject to office visit copay 
- Physician Referral Benefits are discontinued
- Members can access the provider list at CHPgroup.com – no referral needed 
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